
Project Update #1 
December 20, 2024 

Sanitary forcemain replacement on your street 

In June 2024, the City of Toronto distributed a Construction Notice for a sanitary forcemain (a 
pressurized sewer pipe that transports wastewater from a lower to higher elevation) replacement in 
your neighbourhood. This project is part of the Council-approved Capital Works Program to renew 
aging infrastructure, reducing the risk of forcemain breaks and collapses. 

In August 2024, the City began preliminary activities on Island Road starting from Brownfield 
Gardens and continuing east to the end of Island Road. In December 2024, the City finished 
construction activities on Island Road from Brownfield Gardens to Rouge Hill Drive. 

Active construction on Island Road from Rouge Hill Drive to the end of Island Road and at the 
Island Road Sewage Pumping Station, is expected to be completed by March 2025. Please see a 
map of the remaining work area below.  

Restoration work, where required, is expected to be completed during spring 2025. Restoration work 
may be completed earlier, should scheduling and weather allow.  

MAP OF WORK AREA 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us and quote 23TW-CTS-14CWD. 

Field Ambassador 437-833-8173
TOForcemainReplacement@wsp.com
(7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday – Friday, closed on 
weekends and holidays) 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889
(7 days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General and after-hours inquiries 3-1-1

Website toronto.ca/Scarborough-RougePark

Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 
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